
Welcome back to all members of our school community after 
what I hope was a relaxing and enjoyable break. On behalf of our 
students and staff, I would like to extend a warm welcome to our 
new students and their families who have enrolled at PLPS and 
are continuing their education at our school. 
 
Although it is early in term 3, planning for our 2025 school year 
has begun. Our prep enrolment numbers play a key role in 
developing our plans. In line with the Department of Education 
statewide enrolment timeline, all families who would like to enroll 
their child in Prep at PLPS for 2025 are requested to notify the 
school through the online application form by Friday, July 26th, 
2024. Confirmation of enrolment will be communicated to 
families no later than Friday, August 9th.   
 
In the last week of term 2, our school improvement team met with 
Department of Education personnel to discuss our school’s 
progress so far this year against the goals and targets set out in 
our Annual Implementation Program (AIP). Our progress towards 
our AIP goals is steady with an emphasis on further developing 
the characteristics of a Maths Learner within our students and 
embedding mathematics proficiencies.  In writing, we continue to 
audit and update our curriculum documentation including 
teaching practices, strategies and instructional models that 
promote and support students’ development as writers. The 
evolution of our positive learning environments continues through 
co-creating expectations and consistency of routines with our 
students.    
 
I would like to acknowledge the work and time of Ashley Clarkson, 
Aisha Phillips, Katrina Ross and Danielle Webster, our Learning 
Specialists, who put together a presentation that best illustrated 
the ongoing work and professional learning of our staff and how 
this learning has been transferred and implemented within our 
learning spaces.  
 
Earlier this year in March, our students in years 3 and 5 sat for 
their NAPLAN tests. Yesterday, each of these students received 
their individual report which indicates how they performed on the 
individual tests of Reading, Writing, Spelling, Grammar and 
Punctuation and Numeracy.  
 
Also included in the report package is a letter from ACARA which 
outlines to parents how they can read and interpret their child’s 
performance.  
 
It is important to remember that NAPLAN provides a snapshot of 
each student’s performance at a particular point in time. It is just 
one tool that our staff uses to compile an overall assessment of 
each child’s learning and growth. If you have any questions 
please make the time to meet with your child’s classroom 
teacher. 
 
A reminder that next Wednesday, July 31st is our school photo 
day.  All orders for school photos need to be purchased online or 

by phoning MSP directly. Please refer to the news item posted on 
Compass last week for information detailing the photo packages 
and timelines. Please note, it is important all students are at 
school on time, as class photos will begin at 9am. 
 
A key component of our school’s culture is our desire to 
continuously seek ways to improve important aspects of our 
school’s performance. Our school is conducting the annual 
Parent / Caregiver Opinion Survey offered by the Department of 
Education and is seeking your feedback. The survey is designed to 
assist schools in gaining an understanding of families’ 
perceptions of school climate, student behavior, and student 
engagement. All families are invited to participate in the survey. 
The survey is optional, but we encourage and appreciate your 
participation. 
 
Our school will use the survey results to assist in identifying areas 
for improvement and professional development needs in the 
school, to target school planning and improvement strategies.  
 
The Parent / Caregiver Opinion Survey will be open online from 
Monday, July 29th to Friday, August 30th. The survey will be 
conducted online, only takes 20 minutes to complete, and can be 
accessed at any convenient time on desktop computers, laptops, 
tablets or smartphones. The online survey will be available in 
English and 10 other languages. All relevant information and 
codes to access the survey will be posted on Compass on 
Monday, July 29th.  
 
Thanking you in anticipation for your time to provide your 
thoughts, ideas and valued information. 
 
Year level newsletters for term 3 will be posted on Compass 
tomorrow, Friday, July 26th. This newsletter has been produced to 
share information with families regarding the teaching and 
learning that will take place in each year level this term. It will also 
outline special events students will have the opportunity to 
participate in during third term, including excursions and 
incursions.  
 
On Friday August 9th, a curriculum day has been scheduled. 
Students do not attend school on this day. On this day, staff will 
focus on the implementation of our wellbeing strategies and 
sharing the successes being embedded across all year level and 
specialist classes from the Berry Street Education Model. Our 
OSHClub will be operating a full day’s program to support our 
parents and families on this day. If you require this service you are 
encouraged to contact OSHClub on 0438 559 017 to book your 
child’s place.  

 

Kerrie Kingston-Gains  

Principal 

P.O. Box 286, Officer 3809 

23 Shearwater Drive, Pakenham 3810 

P: 03 5940 9532 

E: pakenham.lakeside.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

W: www.plps.vic.edu.au  

NEWSLETTER 
25th July 2024 

Principal’s Report 



Admin News 

   
 

DIARY DATES 
 

Friday 26th July: Cardinia Divisional Winter Finals (Soccer, Netball & Teeball) 

 

Wednesday 31st July: Whole School Photos 

 

Friday 2nd August: Year 5/6 Hooptime 

 

Wednesday 7th August: Year 4 Cranbourne Botanical Gardens Excursion 

 

Friday 9th August: Curriculum Day - Student Free Day 

(Students do not attend school on this day) 

 

Thursday 15th August: Year 2 Gumbuya World Excursion 

 

Wed 28th August - Frid 30th August: Year 3 Phillip Island Adventure Resort 

Camp 

 

 

Term 4 
 

Monday 21st October  - Wednesday 23rd October: Year 4 Camp 

 

Monday 18th November - Friday 22nd November: Year 6 Canberra Camp 



 

Assembly Dates 
 

Whole School Assembly will be held in the school gymnasium 

 
Wednesday 7th August - 9am 

 
Monday 19th August - 9am 

 
Tuesday 3rd September - 9am 

 
Friday 20th September - 9am 

 

2nd August  

Providing spare clothes for your child 
 

During winter our yard can get very wet and muddy. It is a great idea to 

pack a spare set of clothing in your child’s school bag that they can 

change into if they require a change of clothes at recess and/or lunchtime. 

This saves getting a phone call during the day to bring some spare 

clothes up to school for your child.  

 

Spare clothes are a great idea for children of all ages -  

even the big kids! 



 

School Crossings 
 

Shearwater Drive and Everly Circuit 
 

 

This is just a reminder to parents of students that use the 

school crossings.  

 

As the safety of our students is our number one priority, 

could parents please remind and ensure students are crossing 

the roads at the designated crossings along Shearwater Drive 

and Everly Circuit and are not crossing the roads on their 

own.  





















 
Parking Around the School 

 
Street parking is available along  

Shearwater Drive and Everly Circuit.  
 

Please be courteous to our surrounding residents, when parking,  
dropping off or collecting students from school - obey parking signs, 

please, do not park in or over driveways.  
 

We ask that you leave enough time to drop off and pick up children in 
a safe and legal manner. 

 


